MINUTES of the Climate Aon Group of St Just Town Council held on Wednesday 6 January 2021 at 7.15 pm, via Zoom 

Present
Cllrs C Moore(chair) and Marna Blundy, Debbie Shephard, Chris Fry, Richard Biker, Lyla Byrne, Helen Jaggard and Paddy Saunders.
Apologies
Niki de Palma, Alison Law

Constance welcomed Chris Fry back to the group, and also Richard Biker to the meeting.

The minutes of the meeting on 11 November were approved and signed.

1. Matters Arising	none

2. Declarations of interest/dispensations                 None

3. Planting plans
Lyla said that she has not heard any more from LiveWest about planting at Lafrowda Close, and they will need to be chased up.
Paddy will let us know possible dates for a site meeting to look at the library site and other areas.
Chris reported that the NT do not have any current plans for tree planting, due to the pandemic.
Trees are being felled by the side of the road leading out of St Just (nearly all dead trees) and the landowner is said to be interested in more being planted, but we do not have a direct contact.
Constance reported that people living in West Place are very supportive of the plan to put a seat on the flowerbed in memory of Rob Matthews, and would like to contribute, but we still do not know who actually owns the land.

4.    Leaflet
More work needed on this – suggestions included removing the fatberg reference, including more links, and trying not to be patronising!   Helen offered to come up with a logo and prepare it for publication.   Help will be needed for delivering, we will ask the Neighbourhood Plan group.

5.     Any other business
Constance will report to the Town Council on a proposed response to Cornwall Council’s climate change report.    It was noted that the Cornwall Council proposals for large-scale solar or wind arrays do not include Penwith.   However, Geevor would be a good site for renewable energy, and have expressed an interest.

The meeting closed at 8.15.

Next meeting   Wednesday 3 February at 7.15 pm.
